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Dear Alumnae and Friends,

As we head into the summer months, I am so grateful to 
the many students, parents, teachers, staff, and supporters 
who made this past school year successful. Despite the 
many adaptations, HNA was able to offer a full program of 
academics and activities—some virtual and some in-person. 
Thanks to everyone for their flexibility and ingenuity. 
While we will likely look back on this year as a time of great 
challenges, I also believe that we will carry forward some of 
the lessons learned and be a better school and community 
in the years ahead.

A highlight of the year was the opening of the Jeanne Marie McAteer Lee Athletic 
Complex and Underground Parking Garage. I extend my deepest thanks to everyone 
who made this amazing project possible—from our Board of Trustees to our staff to the 
many generous donors. Every time I drive into the garage or walk onto the court, I think 
of the collective generosity of this community in making this dream come true. It was a 
strategic project that will ensure the long-term viability of the Academy in the Capitol 
Hill neighborhood and strengthen our athletic program. Best of all, it was completed 
on time, under budget, and debt-free.

Shortly after the opening of the new athletic complex, the Metro League restarted 
competitive sports seasons, which had been on hold for almost a year. With various 
COVID protocols in place, all the traditional league sports were offered in two, 
shortened seasons this spring. HNA student athletes enjoyed team practices and 
local competitions. HNA Crew, a non-league sport, also enjoyed a spring season of 
practices and competitions.

This year also saw the passing of our dear friend and supporter, Jeanne Marie McAteer 
Lee ’47. Her leadership, devotion, and generosity were instrumental during a pivotal 
time in the Academy’s history, and her commitment to the mission of HNA remained 
steadfast throughout the years. Serving as President of the HNA Board of Trustees in 
the 1980s, she set the school on the trajectory to become the exceptional school it is 
today. She was an inspiration to me and to so many others.

After many virtual events this past year, we were so pleased to have an in-person 
Commencement ceremony for the accomplished Class of 2021. On June 3, 179 
students graduated at T-Mobile Park. It was a celebration like no other this year, and I 
am grateful to our alumnae participants. Cindy Oh Lohman ’80, President of the HNA 
Board of Trustees, opened the ceremony with the Invocation; Julia Reed ’05 gave 
the Commencement Address; and parents DaVonna Nathan Johnson ’90 and her 
husband, Del, offered the final blessing.

Finally, I give a shout-out to my fellow Pipers from the Class of 1971 on the 50th 
anniversary of our graduation. I look forward to gathering in person at a future date for 
a reunion and celebration of friendship and life. You are the best!

Sincerely,

Liz Eldredge Swift ’71 
Head of School and Principal
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(L-R): Sport & Spirit Officers Lauren LaPorte ‘21, Noel Davis ‘21, 
and Maesun Dier-Markley ‘21 pose for the camera before the 
Dance Jeopardy assembly on March 26.

HNA‘S NEW  
ATHLETIC COMPLEX  

& UNDERGROUND 
PARKING GARAGE 

OPENS

”The new athletic complex is so beautiful and contemporary for the 
new generation, yet still feels like Holy Names Academy. It really is 
a tribute to the HNA legacy," marveled Vice Principal of Student Life 
Kim Dawson as she entered the new space for the first time.

Holy Names Academy‘s new Jeanne Marie McAteer Lee Athletic 
Complex and Underground Parking Garage, which beautifully 
matches the spirit and style of HNA‘s historic building, was 
completed in January 2021.
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Tasked with the challenge of creating 
a modern facility adjoining a 113-year-
old building, Broderick Architects and 
Andersen Construction certainly rose to 
the occasion. With its modern design, 
beautiful landscaping and lighting, and 
useful features, this building project—the 
Academy’s largest and most ambitious 
since the completion of its historic 
building—was designed to ensure the 
long-term sustainability of Holy Names 
Academy. “This project is a dream 
come true for the long-term future of the 
school. I am so appreciative of everyone 
who made it possible,” says Head of 
School & Principal Liz Eldredge Swift ’71.

The project began in June 2019 with the 
demolition of the 1990 Jeanne Marie 
McAteer Lee Gymnasium, followed by 

the excavation process to prepare for the 
garage. Construction began in the fall 
of 2019 and was paused for six weeks in 
the spring of 2020 due to the COVID-19 
pandemic. Despite this delay, the project 
proceeded under budget and on 
schedule, and the new facilities opened 
in January 2021. Students, faculty, and 
staff who have returned to school for 
in-person learning are now parking in 
the garage, and student athletes are 
competing in the athletic complex.

Accommodating 243 cars, the new 
underground parking garage helps HNA 
remain a viable destination for young 
women throughout the Puget Sound 
region as parking availability in the 
surrounding neighborhood continues 
to decrease. The new parking garage 

contains many important features 
including electronic vehicle charging 
stations, an entrance and exit car 
counter, heated ramps for ice and snow, 
bumpers on every column, double-
striped parking spots, gates, cameras, 
emergency phones, and lighting 
throughout.

The new 19,000-square-foot athletic 
complex will support HNA’s thriving 
athletic program, which has grown to 
an incredible 26 teams. It also provides 
more space and amenities for HNA’s 
P.E. and health programs and all-school 
assemblies. Other notable features 
include a weight room, athletic training 
room, classroom and office space, 
team meeting room, locker rooms, and 
increased gym seating, court space, 

1
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and storage. And demonstrative of the 
thoughtful planning of this complex, 
the solar panels installed on the roof of 
the athletic complex generate enough 
electricity to light the entire structure.

When the Sisters of the Holy Names of 
Jesus and Mary opened Holy Names 
Academy’s school building on Capitol Hill 
in 1908, it was the culmination of a 
process driven by growth in the school 
and the city of Seattle. The Sisters’ 
objective was to ensure the long-term 
sustainability of Holy Names Academy. In 
opening the Jeanne Marie McAteer Lee 
Athletic Complex and Underground 
Parking Garage, Holy Names Academy 
carries on the Sisters’ mission of educating 
young women for generations to come.

1.	 The entrance to the new 
underground parking garage  
on 22nd Avenue East & East  
Roy Street.

2.	 The new team room has a view 
overlooking the gym and a window 
through which teams and coaches 
can view the new scoreboard, 
dedicated proudly by the Class of 
1961 and Suzie Burke ‘61.

3.	 P1 of the new parking garage, with 
teenage-friendly bumpers covering 
each column.

4.	 The Sport & Spirit Officers held 
a hybrid assembly in the new 
gymnasium for the first time in 
March—Dance Jeopardy!

Right: Noel Davis ‘21 chants “Senior 
Power” at the start of the assembly.

2 3

4
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1.	 The new HNA Cougar  
Locker Room.

2.	 The John & Jo-Ann Pizzello  
Kelly ‘66 Center on the 
second level of the athletic 
complex—this space can be 
used for classes, meetings, and 
alumnae events.

3.	 Students take turns shooting 
free throws in the athletic 
complex.

4.	 The Bosa Family Training 
Center is open to all student 
athletes and includes a room 
for HNA‘s Athletic Trainer.

THE NEW ATHLETIC COMPLEX WILL SUPPORT 
HNA’S THRIVING ATHLETIC PROGRAM

1

2 3

4
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Jeanne Marie McAteer Lee, a beloved 
Holy Names alumna from the Class of 
1947, passed away on January 16, 2021. 
Jeanne Marie was born in 1930 and was 
raised on Capitol Hill in Seattle. She 
attended Holy Names Academy and 
then Seattle University, where she sang 
opera and graduated with a degree 
in English. While at Seattle University, 
Jeanne Marie met the love of her life, 
Rhoady Lee, Jr. Jeanne Marie and Rhoady 
married and raised six children together. 
Rhoady passed away in 2012. Love of 
family and love of God were Jeanne 
Marie‘s guiding principles throughout 
her life. She attended Mass at Sacred 
Heart Church in Bellevue and was a 
voracious reader, who had a deep 
appreciation for education.

Jeanne Marie and Rhoady were lifelong 
supporters of Catholic education. They 

BE A PART OF HOLY NAMES ACADEMY HISTORY BY SUPPORTING 

FOUNDATION FOR THE FUTURE:  
THE CAMPAIGN FOR HOLY NAMES ACADEMY

A TRIBUTE TO 

JEANNE MARIE MCATEER LEE ‘47
received the Elizabeth 
Ann Seton Award from 
the National Catholic 
Education Association, 
as well as the St. Ignatius 
Medal from Seattle 
University. Jeanne Marie 
served on the Board of 
the National Catholic 
Reporter. She was also an 
enthusiastic supporter 
of the arts and regularly 
attended the Seattle 
Opera, the Seattle Symphony, and 
events at the Seattle Art Museum, and 
served on the Seattle Youth Symphony 
Board.

Jeanne Marie was a devoted alumna 
of Holy Names Academy, giving of her 
time, talent, and treasure over many 
years. She served as President of the 

Board of Trustees and was 
instrumental in securing 
HNA‘s future during 
pivotal times in its history, 
providing invaluable 
guidance and leadership. 
Jeanne Marie and Rhoady 
contributed generously 
to Holy Names Academy 
and sponsored the 
building of the Jeanne 
Marie McAteer Lee 
Gymnasium on the site of 

the former tennis courts in 1990. HNA 
is proud that the new Jeanne Marie 
McAteer Lee Athletic Complex will carry 
her name into the future. Jeanne Marie‘s 
spirit and devotion had a significant and 
lasting impact on Holy Names Academy, 
and her legacy will live on in our hearts 
and on our campus.

In anticipation of this $36.8 million dollar building project, 
Holy Names Academy carefully saved $28.4 million over the 
course of many years and in early 2019, launched the capital 
initiative Foundation for the Future: The Campaign for Holy 
Names Academy to raise the remaining $8.4 million. After a 
successful lead gift phase of the campaign, HNA deliberately 
suspended all fundraising efforts in March 2020 due to the 
financial uncertainty many HNA community members faced 
during the COVID-19 pandemic. Despite the temporary 
suspension of the campaign, construction and funding of the 
project continued so that the project could remain on 
schedule and on budget. Holy Names Academy relaunched 
fundraising efforts in August 2020, and thanks to the hard 
work of the campaign committee members—including several 
alumnae—and the generosity of the HNA community, HNA 
has raised $7.6 million of the $8.4 million goal to date!

Alumnae participation in the campaign has been inspiring,  
with 24% of all gifts to the campaign coming from alumnae. 
The single largest gift to the campaign to date is a $500,000 

gift from alumna Camilla Manca Tilford ‘64. HNA is so grateful 
for the continued support of its alumnae community.

Special thank you to the families whose generous contributions 
have been recognized in the following spaces in the new 
Athletic Complex:

• Bosa Family Training Center
• Class of 1961 & Suzie Burke ‘61 Scoreboard
• Irvine Family Rotunda
• John & Jo-Ann Pizzello Kelly ‘66 Center
• Neiders Family Lobby

If you have not had the opportunity to participate in the 
campaign yet, it is not too late. HNA needs your help to cross 
the finish line. Please consider joining the many others who 
have made a gift to the campaign to support HNA‘s mission of 
educating young women for generations to come.

CONSIDER MAKING A GIFT TO THE CAMPAIGN TODAY!
For more information, please contact: Tricia Johnson, Development 
Director, at  (206) 720-7801 or tjohnson@holynames-sea.org.
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“I am honored and 
excited to be in the 
role of Vice Principal 
of Academics. I love 
being part of the HNA 
community and getting 
to work with the faculty, 
staff, and students. 
I look forward to 
continuing to create an 
environment in which 
all students can thrive academically and 
be empowered to use their skills and 
talents to positively contribute to the 
world,” says Dr. McGah.

After fourteen years of wonderful 
service as Vice Principal of Academics, 
April Little assumed a new position 
in curriculum and instruction with the 
Edmonds School District. Liz Swift 

Dr. Marianne Harris McGah ’01 was 
named the new Vice Principal of 
Academics this past January, succeeding 
Ms. April Little. Prior to assuming her 
new role, Marianne served on the HNA 
administrative team, chaired and taught 
in the Theology Department, and served 
as Curriculum Council Chair. She earned 
her Ed.D. in Educational Leadership 
from Seattle University, her M.A. in 
Secondary Education from Providence 
College, and her B.A. in Theology from 
the University of Portland. Marianne is 
a proud Piper from the Class of 2001. 
“Marianne is a terrific, new member 
of our administrative team with the 
enthusiasm, training, and dedication to 
mission necessary to lead the academic 
program forward in the years ahead,” 
remarks Head of School & Principal Liz 
Eldredge Swift ’71.

Dear Alumnae and Friends of HNA,

I am thrilled to be taking the 
helm as HNA‘s new Director 
of Alumnae Relations! I am an 
alumna from the Class of 
2009 (Go Skippers!), and I 
graduated with a B.A. in 
Journalism from Marquette 
University in 2013. My 
younger sister, Jessica, is also 
a proud HNA alumna from 
the Class of 2017. I have 
thoroughly enjoyed being back under 
the Dome, working in the Development 
Department, serving on the Alumnae 
Board, chairing the inaugural Alumnae 
Networking Event, reconnecting with 
classmates, and hearing from fellow 
alums. I am grateful to my predecessor, 
Aoife Groppo, who has been a 
wonderful advisor and continues to  
serve HNA as the Publications Editor. 

HNA‘s mission and culture 
are tethered by the strong 
foundation of sisterhood and 
unity, the full development 
of the whole person, the 
diverse beliefs and 
backgrounds of our students 
and alumnae, dedication to 
justice, and the rich 
traditions we have as a 
community. In the six months 

I have spent in the Alumnae Office, I am 
constantly inspired by the strong bonds 
and memories that HNA alums share 
with each other and the school.  
Recently, I was incredibly moved by the 
outpouring of nominations we received 
for the many HNA alumnae frontline and 
essential workers who have selflessly 
served their communities throughout the 
COVID-19 pandemic.

MAINTAINING HNA’S STRONG ALUMNAE CONNECTIONS 
AND CELEBRATING ITS DIVERSE COMMUNITY

INTRODUCING HNA’S NEW VICE PRINCIPAL OF 
ACADEMICS, DR. MARIANNE HARRIS McGAH ’01

The Alumnae Board has also been hard 
at work establishing dedicated DEIJ 
(Diversity, Equity, Inclusion, Justice) 
programming within the HNA Alumnae 
Association. Last fall, the Alumnae Board 
formed a DEIJ Book Club, which meets 
regularly to discuss readings, identity, 
equity, inclusion, and community, and the 
ways in which HNA alumnae can make 
an impact. This is an important effort 
that will continue to grow and evolve, 
just as we continue to grow and evolve 
as people. I look forward to continuing 
to enhance HNA‘s robust alumnae 
program, illuminating the impressive 
work of our alumnae around the world, 
and celebrating and honoring our diverse 
community.

Sincerely,
Laura Irvine ‘09 
HNA Director of Alumnae Relations

“I LOOK FORWARD TO 
CONTINUING TO CREATE 
AN ENVIRONMENT IN 
WHICH ALL STUDENTS CAN 
THRIVE ACADEMICALLY AND 
BE EMPOWERED TO USE 
THEIR SKILLS AND TALENTS 
TO POSITIVELY CONTRIBUTE 
TO THE WORLD.”
– Marianne Harris McGah ’01

thanks April for her longtime dedication 
to HNA: “April‘s commitment to the 
mission of Holy Names Academy and 
to diversity, equity, inclusion, and 
justice work—as well as her advocacy 
for each student and her instructional 
leadership—have been gifts to our 
school.”
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HNA STUDENTS RETURN 
TO IN-PERSON LEARNING
Throughout the COVID-19 pandemic, 
the resilience, flexibility, and 
resourcefulness of the HNA community 
have been apparent. Students 
transitioned from online learning to 
in-person learning in a 50%-hybrid 
model in February 2021. Through both 
online and hybrid learning, students 
demonstrated remarkable ingenuity, 
excelling in coursework, participating 
in clubs and extracurricular activities, 
and engaging with classmates. 

Faculty mastered the difficult art of 
simultaneously teaching students in 
person and on Microsoft Teams. Staff 
and administrators worked hard to 
adapt the operations of the school to 
comply with ever-changing guidelines 
established by Washington State and 
King County health officials. Donors 
gave generously to support students 
with financial need. Because of the 
participation of the entire community, 
HNA has been able to continue 

providing real-time, quality instruction, 
student activities and social interaction, 
and meaningful engagement between 
students and teachers throughout 
the pandemic, factors that are critical 
to effective learning and adolescent 
development. While the past year 
has been challenging in countless 
ways, there are certainly some silver 
linings—the resiliency of the entire HNA 
community being one of the brightest.

Students in a biology classroom during Archbishop Etienne‘s visit to HNA in May.
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JULIA REED ‘05 GIVES COMMENCEMENT ADDRESS TO CLASS OF 2021
Commencement ceremonies for 
the HNA Class of 2021 were held at 
T-Mobile Park on Thursday, June 3 at 
1:00 p.m. HNA secured this premier 
outdoor space in partnership with 
other Seattle Catholic high schools. 
T-Mobile was able to adapt the 
graduation ceremony to comply with 
safety guidelines for COVID-19. HNA 
was honored to welcome alumna Julia 
Reed ‘05 as this year‘s Commencement 
Speaker. Julia has spent her career 
in politics, government, and public 

service. She currently works as a 
Consulting Manager for Kinetic West, 
a social impact consulting firm based 
in Seattle and previously served as a 
Senior Policy Advisor in the Office of 
Mayor Jenny Durkan and as a political 
appointee in the Obama Administration. 
She holds a Master‘s in Public Affairs 
from Princeton University‘s Woodrow 
Wilson School of International and 
Public Affairs and a B.A. in Government 
from Smith College. Julia is also a 
member of HNA‘s Alumnae Board.

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEWEST ALUMNAE,

THE CLASS OF 2021!

Class of 2021 graduates line up to cross the stage and receive their diplomas at T-Mobile Park.

VALEDICTORIANS

Greta Acarregui
Rasa Audejaitis
Christina Crow
Caitlin Jago
Henrietta Larson
Nora Leonard
Malia Morgan
JoAnna Raben

CLASS REPRESENTATIVES

Alina Johnson and Maya Murphy, 
elected by their classmates as 
Class Representatives for the 
Class of 2021, will help class 
members stay connected with 
each other and with HNA.

Marika Roberts
Laura Selberg
Maura Switzer
Kate Toomey
Beatrice Wingfield
Caroline Wynne
Claire Zhang

SALUTATORIANS

Maria Belanger
Lily Buysse
Olivia Chen
Grace Collins
Delaney Dermody
Anabelle Dillard
Elisabeth Ford
Julia Hopper

Audrey Kline
Sophia Krikawa
Jocelyn Margarones
Sarah Mirkin
Mia Yamada-Heidner
Arella Yuan
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CLASS OF 2020 COLLEGE PANEL
Last December, new alumnae  from the Class of 2020 returned to HNA (virtually) 
to talk with students about college life. Thank you, alums!

Panelists were: Alexandra Beard (Fordham University); Emily Jones (Bowdoin 
College); Elena Kline (Cal Poly SLO); Claire MacGillivray (Clemson University); 
Janea McCoy (University of San Diego); Amelia Tamez (Emory University).

Alexandra Beard Emily Jones Elena Kline

Claire MacGillivray Janea McCoy Amelia Tamez

CELEBRATING LEGACIES FROM  
THE CLASS OF 2024
Each year, HNA‘s tradition of educating generations of families continues. 
Among the current 9th-grade class, 50 are legacy students, meaning that they 
have relatives who graduated from or currently attend HNA. Last fall, these 
legacy students received gifts from the HNA Alumnae Office welcoming 
them to the Academy. Of these legacy students, three have mothers and a 
grandmother who graduated from Holy Names Academy. 

Kate Hendershott ’24 
(grandmother: Elizabeth 
Sanchez Willhight ’62)

Pacific Justiss ’24  
(mother: Monica Williams ’87)

Zahra Wooden ’24  
(mother: Gracia Geraghty 
Wooden ’88)

SENIOR APPEAL – THANK YOU, 
CLASS OF 2021!
As an annual HNA tradition, members 
of the senior class make a gift to HNA 
in honor of their four years spent under 
the Dome. This year, the Senior Gift 
supported HNA’s annual Day of Giving, 
#OneDayforHNA, which helped 
fund Foundation for the Future: The 
Campaign for Holy Names Academy. 
Thank you to the 87 members of the 
Class of 2021 who participated and 
raised over $1,800. Your generosity is 
inspiring!

CLASS OF 2021
FACTS FROM HNA’S 

COLLEGE COUNSELORS

All 179 members of the Class of 2021  
chose to continue their education at a  
four-year institution. They were admitted 
to 223 different institutions, of which  
they chose to attend 89—located in 29  
states, the District of Columbia, and five 
foreign countries.

76% of the Class of 2021 collectively 
received offers of academic scholarships 
and awards totaling $38.6 million. 
Approximately $6.77 million of the awards 
will be used to fund their educations.

77 members of the Class of 2021 received 
the Washington State Honors Award. The 
award is given to the top 10% of seniors 
in the State of Washington on the basis 
of SAT or ACT scores and an unweighted 
grade point average. With the absence 
of test scores this year, students had to 
meet certain course requirements in 
mathematics and English. Over 43% of 
our seniors ranked in the top 10% of the 
students in Washington!
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To Mary K Rauen Koon ‘73, Holy Names 
Academy represents community—a web 
of deep relationships and unexpected 
connections, both personal and 
professional. Growing up in the same 
neighborhood as HNA meant that 
attending the Academy was a family 
affair. Mary K’s aunt graduated in the  
early ’40s, her cousin attended the grade 
school, and other family alums include 
cousins (’68 and ’70), her daughter and 
niece in the late 90’s, and a niece in 2012. 
Mary K’s lifelong friendships, which 
blossomed at the Academy, are 
celebrated at an annual luncheon, a 
tradition started their junior year. And 
much to her delight, Mary K has met  
HNA alumnae in the workplace, at PTA 
meetings, and at volunteer activities.

Mary K knows that it is not by 
coincidence that these HNA alumnae 
have in common a strong sense of self, 
leadership qualities, and a generous 
spirit, motivated to lead lives with 
purpose and integrity. These values are 
instilled by the Academy. Even Mary 
K’s aunt, Kathleen Rauen ‘41, was a role 
model for independent women during 
her generation, working as a wheat 
buyer for General Mills in Seattle, Los 
Angeles, and the Bay area. With a desire 
to help young women find their voice—a 
value Mary K cherishes about the HNA 

education and experience—Mary K felt 
compelled to deepen her philanthropic 
commitment to the Academy.

When her niece and goddaughter, 
Betsy Arntz ‘99, passed away 
unexpectedly in 2010, Mary K 
established an endowment in her 
memory. Betsy was cut from the same 
HNA cloth. Intellectually curious, 
graceful, and kind, Betsy was dedicated 
to her career at the Fred Hutch Cancer 
Research Center and her volunteer 
efforts with the Juvenile Diabetes 
Research Foundation. Betsy’s family 
believes that her happiest years were 
spent with her friends at the Academy.

Mary K has quickly grown Betsy’s 
endowment though her employer’s 
generous charitable giving program. 
Not only does the Bill & Melinda Gates 
Foundation match all Mary K’s gifts 
at a rate of three dollars for every one 
dollar contributed, it also matches her 
volunteer hours in the community.

As she continues to grow the Betsy  
Arntz ‘99 Memorial Scholarship 
Endowment, Mary K appreciates the 
Academy’s continued commitment to 
economic diversity—a commitment 
that benefits the entire student body, 
not just those receiving financial aid, by 
providing opportunities for students to 

HNA ENDOWMENT SPOTLIGHT

INSPIRED TO GIVE BY HER 
COMMUNITY OF HNA ALUMNAE

learn from peers with a wide range of 
experiences and perspectives. Through 
honoring her niece’s memory, Mary K 
looks forward to supporting generations 
of female leaders for years to come.

To learn more about establishing a 
scholarship endowment, please 
contact Cara Priestley ’97, Planned 
Giving Officer, at (206) 720-7803 or 
cpriestley@holynames-sea.org.  
For more information on matching 
gifts, please visit HNA’s website at 
www.holynames-sea.org/giving/
matching-gifts.
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For Annette Lund ’67, joining the 
HNA Legacy Society was a decision 
steeped in family tradition, a way to 
honor her Swiss-Italian family. Her 
grandfather was an immigrant farmer 
that strongly valued Catholic education. 
Despite their modest beginnings, her 
grandfather ensured that all five of his 
children attended Catholic schools, 
often asserting that the best money he 
ever spent was on Catholic education. 
Annette‘s mother, Emma Codiga Lund, 
was similarly a champion for Catholic 
schools and the student body president 
of her beloved Immaculate Conception 
High School, Class of 1939. Inspired 
by her mother, Annette joined the 
Legacy Society to continue her family‘s 
longstanding commitment to Catholic 
education. The inheritance from the sale 
of her grandfather‘s farm, passed down 
from generation to generation, will be 
the legacy Annette leaves to HNA—the 
gift that keeps on giving. 

Annette also established an endowment 
in her mother‘s name, the Emma Codiga 
Lund ‘39 Memorial Scholarship, to 
ensure that students receive an excellent 
education at the Academy regardless of 

LEGACY SOCIETY SPOTLIGHT

CONTINUING HER FAMILY‘S  
COMMITMENT TO CATHOLIC EDUCATION 

Left: Annette Lund ‘67 (L) with a student at the Endowment & Scholarship Reception.
Right: Emma Codiga Lund, mother of Annette Lund ‘67. 

their family‘s economic circumstances. 
Emma was so proud of her Immaculate 
education, reuniting with her classmates 
annually until her death in 1989 at age 
68 of multiple myeloma. Likewise, 
Annette‘s HNA community has been her 
anchor during the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Emailing almost daily, her lifelong HNA 
friends have been a source of strength 
while she has worked on the front lines 
during the pandemic. Annette works 

part time in her “retirement” as a Nurse 
Practitioner at Harborview Medical 
Center‘s Family Medicine Clinic. We are 
so grateful for Annette‘s dedication and 
service to the community and HNA.

For more information on including  
HNA in your estate plans, please 
contact Cara Priestley ‘97, Planned 
Giving Officer, at (206) 720-7803 or 
cpriestley@holynames-sea.org.

THANK YOU TO ALL WHO DONATED AND SUPPORTED  
OUR THIRD ANNUAL #ONEDAYFORHNA!

On April 20, 2021, HNA hosted its third 
annual Day of Giving, #OneDayforHNA,  
and 318 members of the HNA community 
came together to raise over $97,000 to 
support Foundation for the Future: The 
Campaign for Holy Names Academy. 
Special thank you to Lauren Wyckoff ’05 
and the anonymous donor from the Class 
of 1972, who both provided $10,000 
matching gift challenges to help 

encourage participation. In gratitude for 
the support of the community, HNA 
premiered its virtual tour of the Jeanne 
Marie McAteer Lee Athletic Complex 
and Underground Parking Garage. Once 
again, #OneDayforHNA demonstrates 
the power of collective giving and 
incredible generosity from our 
community, which continues to make a 
difference in the lives of young women.
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1. 	Brian Callanan, HNA parent and Emcee-
extraordinaire, with the HNA mascot, 
Charlie the Cougar.

2. 	Erika Johnson ‘11, HNA basketball legend, 
reacts to seeing the new court for the first 
time in a pre-recorded video.

3. 	Student Ambassadors, Caitlin Roach ‘24 
and Georgia Strigen ‘21, distribute Deck 
the Dome merchandise to purchasers in the 
pre-event drive-through.

DECK THE DOME 2020: 
DECKING NEW HALLS AT HNA

The pandemic did not stop the HNA 
community from heralding the start of 
the holiday season! Deck the Dome 
2020 was a virtual holiday affair that 
livestreamed from the historic HNA 
building and included footage of the 
newly completed Jeanne Marie McAteer 
Lee Athletic Complex and the traditional 
lighting of the landmark dome.

Through the support of the generous 
HNA community, the event raised more 
than $160,000 to support the purchase 
of bleachers to accommodate students 
and spectators for events, assemblies, 
and athletic competitions in the Jeanne 
Marie McAteer Lee Athletic Complex. 
Increased seating for future gatherings  
of current students—and the greater 
HNA community—is just one of the 
exceptional benefits of the new athletic 
complex.

We extend special thanks to AVMS for 
its incredible production support of the 
virtual event, Emcee Brian Callanan, 
and current parents Hobie and Reiko 
Fugate for their $30,000 Funded Item 
challenge match that helped inspire 
generous giving.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS ! Deck the Dome 2021 / Saturday, December 4 
Let us bring the joy!

1

2 3
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Limited-edition glassybaby  
drinkers etched with the HNA logo 
($100) are still available.  
To purchase, contact Marnie Foust at 
mfoust@holynames-sea.org.

Above left: Vice Principal of Student Life 
and CHEER! Emcee, Kim Dawson, and 
Auctioneer, Matt Lorch, show off the 
Alumnae Board’s donated auction item: 
a bar cart made from a repurposed HNA 
A/V cart, restored using materials from 
HNA’s historic building.

Holy Names Academy celebrated its 
annual CHEER! Auction virtually on 
Saturday, March 27, 2021. The theme for 
this year‘s event was, “The HNA Variety 
Show: An Evening of Unexpected 
Delights and Extraordinary Talents,” 
which showcased the creativity and 
many gifts of the HNA community. In 
addition to the Funded Item and 
auctioning of items, this jam-packed, 
high-energy program included videos 
from the HNA Teacher Band, the HNA 
Vocal Ensemble, Theresa Rivera ‘21, and 
HNA faculty and staff with the “Top 10 
Silver Linings of the Pandemic.”

A major benefit of the virtual event is that 
members of the HNA community, who 
would not normally be able to attend in 
person, were able to participate.  
Thanks to purchases made in the online 
auction, donations to the Funded Item, 
underwriting, sponsorship, and 
advertising contributions, CHEER! raised 
more than $390,000 for the Academy. 
Of that number, over $162,000 
supported the Funded Item, which 

CHEER! 2021:  
AN EXTRAORDINARY CELEBRATION OF  
THE HNA COMMUNITY

THANK YOU, 2021 CHEER 
EVENT SPONSORS!
Gold Sponsors:
Andersen Construction
Saxton Bradley, Inc.
Union Bank

Silver Sponsors:
Broderick Architects
Dirt Box LLC
Hachler Investments, LLC
Mary & Tom Herche
Heritage Bank
Mondo & Sons Inc. and the
    Banchero Family
Seattle University
Sisters of the Holy Names of  
    Jesus and Mary

Bronze Sponsors:
Grace Cinciripini & Philip Chen
Diane & Doug Irvine
Lexington Independents

strengthens the HNA Scholarship 
Endowment Program and aids students 
needing financial support, far exceeding 
the Funded Item goal of $125,000.

Holy Names Academy extends its 
deepest gratitude to the generous 
contributors of CHEER! 2021 and looks 
forward to gathering together for this 
annual event next year!
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Annette Lund ‘67, ARNP 
Harborview Medical Center

Joan Siderius McDonagh ‘75, MSN, RN 
Contact Tracing Nurse, Seattle Public Schools 

Julie Hueffed ‘81, BSN, RN 
Burn ICU/Pediatric Trauma ICU,  
Harborview Medical Center

Barbara Geraghty ‘86, MD 
Pediatric Hospitalist and Co-Medical Director, 
Seattle Children‘s at Skagit Valley Hospital

Gracia Geraghty Wooden ‘88, BSN, RN 
Labor & Delivery, Swedish Hospital

Damita Nathan ‘94, BA,  
Human Services & Education 
Community Corrections Officer III, 
Washington State Department of Corrections

Tracy Hilliard ‘95, PhD, MPH 
Director, Center for Culturally Responsive 
Engagement based at Michigan Public Health 
Institute‘s (MPHI) Seattle satellite

Anna Shope ‘97, MD 
UW Clinical Associate Professor,  
Department of Obstetrics and Gynecology, 
University of Washington School of Medicine

Jessica Au ‘01, MSN, ARNP 
Harborview Medical Center

Jackie O‘Leary ‘01, BSN, RN-BC 
UW School of Nursing 

Alexandra Rombough Pipes ‘02, DPT, PT  
UW Medicine

Alissa Jeanne Curda Roberts ‘02, MD 
Pediatric Endocrinologist,  
Seattle Children‘s Hospital

Dorothy Routt ‘03, RN  
Director of Nursing, Mental Health & 
Outpatient Specialty Clinics, VA Puget Sound

Allie Savio ‘03, BA Ed,  
Elementary Education 
Middle School Math Specialist, 
Our Lady of Guadalupe School

Alyson Scott Weiss ‘04, BSN, RN 
Neuroscience Acute Care Unit,  
Harborview Medical Center 

Mackenzie Oglesby Kelly ‘05, BSN, RN 
Seattle Children’s Hospital

Amber Giordano Livingston ‘07, 
ARNP-DNP 
Cardiology,  
Evergreen Healthcare Hospital

Angie Savio Gebhart ‘08, MEd 
Math Teacher,  
City Charter High School, Pittsburgh, PA

Julia Dolejsi ‘15, BSN, RN 
UW Medicine

Emily Huse ‘15, BSN, RN 
Emergency Department, 
MultiCare Good Samaritan Hospital 

CELEBRATING  
ALUMNAE FRONTLINE  
& ESSENTIAL WORKERS

40th ANNUAL ALUMNAE LUNCHEON: 
A VIRTUAL CELEBRATION

During the 40th Annual Alumnae Luncheon, held 
virtually this year, the Alumnae Board recognized 
our alumnae who served and continue to serve 
as frontline and essential workers during the 
COVID-19 pandemic. We honor and celebrate 
these resilient women who are leading the 
charge in protecting and caring for the safety of 
their communities. We commend you for your 
leadership, courage, and service. Thank you to 
everyone who submitted nominations! 

During the program, Alumnae Board President 
Jessica Gockel Nelson ‘03 served as the emcee, 

and Alumnae Board Vice President Taylor  
Grady ‘11 was the chat moderator. Annie 
Wickwire Delucchi ‘82 carried on the tradition of 
announcing the “raffle” basket winners! Thank 
you to Veronica Nims Olson ‘04 who closed out 
our event with a beautiful rendition of “Holy 
Names Forevermore.” Special thank you to the 
dedicated sponsors and patrons who supported 
this beloved, annual tradition. We appreciate all 
who tuned in, and we hope you will join us for 
the Alumnae Luncheon at the Golf Club at 
Newcastle on Saturday, March 5, 2022.

Veronica Nims Olson ‘04

16 I HOLY NAMES ACADEMY COLUMNS  SUMMER 2021 I 17 

ALUMNAE FOREVERMORE



REUNION CELEBRATION 
SEPTEMBER 18, 2021 | 10 A.M.
For milestone class-reunion years: ‘76, ‘81, ‘86, ’91, ’96, ’01, ’06, ’11, ’16

If you are celebrating a milestone class reunion between five and 45 years, save 
the date for the Reunion Celebration on September 18, 2021! We hope to host 
this event in person so you will have the opportunity to hear (and see!) all the  
latest updates at HNA—including our parking garage and beautiful new athletic 
complex. Watch your email or check out HNA’s website and social media 
accounts for updated information about this event.

The Class of ‘60 will hold their 61st Reunion on October 14, 2021. Please contact 
Colleen O’Brien Keilbart ‘60 for more information at ckeilbart@gmail.com.

The Class of ‘71 will hold an informal 50th Reunion event at HNA on September 
26, 2021. More details will be coming. Please contact Colleen Conroy ‘71 for more 
information at colleenmaryconroy@gmail.com.

The Class of ‘91 will hold their 30th Reunion on August 21, 2021. It will be a 
brunch/lunch event. Location and exact time are TBD. Please contact Sarah 
Schwartz Beeson ‘91 for more information at sarahshines@hotmail.com.

YOUNG 
ALUMNAE 
HOLIDAY SOCIAL
In December 2020, the HNA Alumnae 
Board hosted a virtual Young Alumnae 
Holiday Social for alumnae from the 
past 10 years: Classes of 2011-2020. 
The evening was filled with great 
conversation, raffle prizes, games, and 
plenty of holiday spirit. Thank you to all 
who joined us!

VERY VIRTUAL 
VINO: ALUMNAE 
WINE TASTING
The HNA Alumnae Board was thrilled to 
partner with Locus Wines for the annual 
Alumnae Wine Tasting event, aptly 
named Very Virtual Vino this year. Locus 
Wines winemaker, Rich Burton, and 
Executive Chef, Ton Yazici, led a group 
of alumnae and friends in an enjoyable 
and informational evening on Zoom 
about their winemaking and culinary 
process. Thank you to Locus Wines for 
joining us and to all who supported and 
participated in the event!

SAVE THE DATE! 

L-R: Allie Savio ‘03, Lizzy Jennings ‘04, Lauren 
Hobbs, Kate Sortun ‘04, Caitlin McClain ‘01.

50th MILESTONE CELEBRATION
CONGRATULATIONS, CLASS OF 1971
Congratulations to the Class of 1971 on celebrating their 50th reunion 
this year! While HNA was not able to celebrate this milestone with the 
Class of ’71 in person, the Alumnae Board sent video messages and 
care packages to the class. We look forward to hosting a combined 
reunion celebration for the Classes of ‘70, ‘71, and ‘72 in 2022! 
More details coming later this year.
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 LEADING WITHOUT LIMITS

DR. TRACY HILLIARD ‘95, PhD, MPH

DESCRIBE POSITIONS 
AND LEADERSHIP ROLES 
YOU HAVE HELD.

One of my first leadership 
positions was Student Body 
President at HNA! Thinking 
back on that experience, I 
realize now, that’s when I 
became aware of my love 
for engaging others for 
community building. The 
leadership skills I developed 
at HNA prepared me for my 
academic and career 
experiences as a lead researcher, 
evaluator, educator, consultant, and 
executive in the public, private, and 
nonprofit sectors.

I think of leadership as a lifelong journey. 
A few of my latest highlights:
•	Ten years ago, I participated in our 

region’s premier civic leadership 
program, Leadership Tomorrow.

•	Since 2019, I have led my team at 
MPHI as the strategic learning and 
evaluation consultants for W.K. Kellogg 
Foundation’s Community Leadership 
Network Fellowship Program, a 
partnership with Center for Creative 
Leadership.

I currently serve as:
• Governing Councilor for the American 

Public Health Association—Health 
Informatics, Information Technology 
Section.

• Board Member for Building Changes, 
a nonprofit that advances equitable 
responses to homelessness in 
Washington State.

•	People of Color Executive Committee 
Member at YWCA King & Snohomish 
County.

WHAT ARE THE BEST 
PARTS OF YOUR 
LEADERSHIP ROLES?

In my experience, the 
best parts of serving 
in leadership roles 
are: inspiring a shared 
vision, motivating others 
to action, creating 
opportunities for others 
to grow and lead, 
advocating for those who 
have been marginalized, 
and uplifting the voices 

of those who have been silenced. I am 
particularly committed to leadership for 
mentoring students and creating spaces 
for diversifying STEM education and 
career opportunities in my professional 
and volunteer roles.

HOW DID HNA PREPARE YOU TO BE 
A LEADER? IS THERE A PARTICULAR 
PERSON IN YOUR LIFE WHO 
INSPIRED YOU?

HNA prepared me for a life of servant 
leadership, with God as our ultimate 
servant leader. The Bible says, “Speak 
up for those who cannot speak for 
themselves, for the rights of all who 
are destitute. Speak up and judge 
fairly; defend the rights of the poor and 
needy.” - Proverbs 31:8-9

HNA taught us that the possibilities are 
endless for girls and women to lead 
as God blesses us with our gifts and 
talents. In an all-girls school, every leader 
is a young woman! The top scholars, 
athletes, and student organization 
leaders are all girls! You learn quickly 
how the possibilities are endless and 
we all have God-given gifts we can 
share to bless others. I remember in my 
freshman year, Sister Rosemary Perisich 

approached me quietly on a bus full of 
rowdy young ladies excited for our field 
trip to the Puyallup Fair and whispered 
in my ear, “Exercise your leadership.” I 
knew that meant I should step up and 
take responsibility for encouraging my 
peers to quiet down so the driver could 
focus on getting us there safely. So, I 
did. That was a pivotal moment for me to 
know that I could have such an influence 
on my classmates by encouraging them 
to settle down. The strong upbringing 
from my parents and the leadership 
development I received at HNA put me 
on a trajectory where servant leadership 
is part of my DNA and my lifestyle.

WHAT ADVICE DO YOU HAVE FOR 
UPCOMING LEADERS AND/OR 
STUDENTS?

Our world needs young leaders like  
you now. Holy Names needs you.  
The Greater Seattle Region needs you. 
Our country needs you. Our world 
needs you.

Our most significant social movements 
and innovations are historically led by 
young people. In light of COVID-19  
and racial injustice, the need is great for 
strong, young, female leaders from 
diverse backgrounds in the fields of 
science, medicine, technology, politics, 
law, social services, and education, to 
name a few.

What are your gifts and talents? How  
can you be a blessing to others as you 
continue to grow, learn, and develop on 
your leadership journey? Each one of 
you is a leader, whether formal or 
informal. Step into your leadership.  
The time is now! Go forward and thrive. 

Tracy is the Director of Center for Culturally Responsive Engagement (CCRE) based at Michigan 
Public Health Institute’s (MPHI) Seattle satellite. In this role, she directs culturally responsive 
engagement to advance racial equity through organizational development, strategic planning, 
measurement, learning, and evaluation. 
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1. 	Celeste McDonell ’73 and her sister,  
Sara MacDuff.

2. 	Dorrie Hiatt ’85. 	
3. 	Colleen Harris ’97. 	
4. 	Avery Haller ’11.
5. 	Claire Bonaci ’11.

1950s – 1990s
Rose Marie Bergman Silliman ‘50 
recently became a great-great 
grandmother!

Sister Carol Lee SNJM ’53 taught in a 
school for 15 years, worked in parishes for 
30 years, was a hospital chaplain, and most 
recently was a chaplain at the Lane County 
Jail in Eugene, Oregon for 14 years. Sister 
Carol is happily retired at Mary‘s Woods 
Retirement Center, where she first joined 
the convent in 1953.

Charlene Woodward ’68 started a 
Facebook group in October called “Wild 
Wenatchee Swimmers.” Every Saturday 
morning, a group of 12 swim in the 
Columbia River off Walla Walla Point Park.

Celeste McDonell ’73 and her sister,  
Sara MacDuff, have joined their law 
practices together as McDonell MacDuff 
Law. Celeste joined her father‘s practice 
in 1981, which became McDonell & 
McDonell. Celeste‘s father passed away 
in 1986. In 2021, Celeste and her family 
decided it would be a good year to bring 
the family legacy back together. There 
are additional family members involved 
in the practice as well. Sara‘s daughter, 
Haley MacDuff, works as a paralegal 
and Celeste‘s son, Conner Garrison, 
works remotely in New York City as an 
office manager. McDonell MacDuff Law 
specializes in estate planning, probate and 
elder law, and family law.

Julie Raney ’82 returned to coaching 
HNA Soccer this year, 21 years after the 
1999 Championship season. She hopes to 
help lead the team to another State title!

Dorrie Hiatt ’85 visited HNA virtually in 
November to share her experience as a 
doula with 9th-grade health classes taught 
by her daughter and HNA faculty member, 
Audrey Hiatt.

Sonya Khazaal ’96 is the owner of the 
Lebanese-inspired restaurant, Phoenecia, 
in West Seattle. She is grateful to HNA 
for instilling in her the importance of 
giving back. To book a reservation, visit 
phoeneciawestseattle.com.

Colleen Harris ’97 was selected as a 
“Search Marketer of the Year” during the 
2020 Search Engine Land Awards. Colleen 
was recognized by the national digital 
marketing organization for her work with 
Google Analytics, data analytics, and 
reporting within the automotive industry.

Annie Wagner ’98 is an Assistant 
Federal Public Defender with the Federal 
Public Defender in the Western District of 
Washington, concentrating on appeals 
and postconviction work. In 2019-20, 
she argued and won an important 
case before the Washington Supreme 
Court, Phongmanivan v. Haynes, which 
established a longer timeline to file federal 
habeas petitions for many Washington 
criminal defendants, and won release for a 
Washington prisoner convicted in violation 
of the First Amendment. Annie graduated 
from the University of Virginia with a B.A. 
and M.A. in English. She graduated with 
honors from the University of Chicago Law 
School in 2011, worked for Jenner & Block, 
LLP, in Washington, D.C., and clerked for 
former Chief Judge Marsha Pechman of 

ALUMNAE UPDATES
the federal district court for the Western 
District of Washington before beginning 
her current position. Annie is the mother 
of a four-year- old boy, Felix, is married to 
another attorney, Wesley Hottot, and lives 
blocks away from HNA on Capitol Hill.

2000s
Lizzie Litzow ’09, Press Secretary for 
the Federal Emergency Management 
Agency, was featured in the New York 
Times in October speaking about the 
wildfire disaster relief in California. Link to 
the article here: https://www.nytimes.
com/2020/10/16/us/trump-california-
wildfire-relief.html

Avery Haller ’11 and Claire Bonaci ’11 
teamed up on May 6 to speak virtually at 
General Assembly, the leading source for 
training, staffing, and career transitions 
for professionals. Avery and Claire spoke 
about the social determinants of health and 
how to build a better world. Avery earned 
her Master‘s of Public Health from Bastyr 
University with a focus on trauma-informed 
care implementation and currently works as 
a Program Manager at Vanderbilt University 
Medical Center. Claire Bonaci serves as Sr. 
Director of the Pharma subvertical of the 
US Health & Life Sciences department at 
Microsoft. She works in partnership with US 
life science companies, pharma, and health 
organizations to create innovative Microsoft 
solutions specific to the company‘s issues 
affecting their patients and their business.

Maria Black ’11 coordinated the panel 
engagement with Avery Haller ‘11 and 
Claire Bonaci ‘11. Maria is a Marketing 
Associate at General Assembly and a 
graduate of Gonzaga University.

1 2 3 4 5
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1.	 Nicole Kern ’12.

2.	 Jane Miller ‘17 poses with the article 
she wrote that was recently published 
in the Chicago Sun Times.

3.	 Helen Dolejsi ’17.

4.	Mary Gerber ‘14.

5.	 Emily Lantz ’20.

NEW ALUMNA ON STAFF

CAIT GREELEY ’15
Welcome to our newest alumna on staff, 
Cait Greeley ’15, Marketing & Admissions 
Associate. Cait earned a B.A. in Marketing 
from Loyola University Chicago. It’s great to 
have you back under the Dome, Cait! 

Nicole Kern ’12 served as the Financial 
Director for Senator Reverend Raphael 
Warnock‘s 2020-2021 senate campaign. 
Nicole previously served on the financing 
teams for Jay Inslee, Suzan DelBene, and 
Dr. Kim Schrier, before moving to D.C. 
to work for the Democratic Governors 
Association.

Mary Gerber ’14 was named one of  
PR News’ 2020 “Rising PR Stars 30 
& Under” for her work as a Senior PR 
Specialist at T-Mobile.

Michaela Sten ’15 is a Ph.D. student at 
University of California, Santa Barbara, 
studying coastal oceanography.

Helen Dolejsi ’17 graduated from 
Western Washington University on 
December 12, 2020, with a B.S. in Biology 
with an emphasis in Anthropology.

Jane Miller ’17 wrote an article about civil 
rights activist and Chicago minister, 
Reverend Jessie Houston, that was recently 
published in the Chicago Sun Times.  
Link to the article here: https://chicago.

suntimes.com/murals-mosaics/ 
2020/10/2/21449564/chicago-murals-
kenwood-bernard-williams-jessie-ma-
houston-rainbow-push-coalition

Emily Lantz ’20 recently participated 
in the National Catholic College 
Admission Association‘s virtual panel 
about the benefits of Catholic higher 
education. Emily is in her first year at 
Marquette University and is studying 
Computer Science. Link to view the 
event here: https://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=85TrNVWXel4
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Rose Marie West Butler ’46
Sr. Marcia Schrapps, SNJM ’46
Jeanne Marie McAteer Lee ’47
Jeanne Baylor Anderson ’48
Jean Peabody McMahon ’48
Dorothy McBurney Fouty ’50
Marion Lichtenwalner Henderson ’50
Teresa Tarte Tangney Kennedy ’50 
Patricia Farrell Widrig ’51
Marie Steffan Collier ’55
Margaret Mary Hofstee Lillquist ’55
Marvel Hermanson Brisbois ‘57
Barbara Riley Easter ‘57
Sharon Carlson Hedden ‘57
Mona Lombard ’58
Margaret Bullwinkel McCool ’59  
Claudia Straub Doyle ’61
Mary Maloney Gibson ‘63
Margaret Disotell Miller ‘63
Brenda Carpio Higa ’65
Michaelann McGuire ’65
Terrie Ward ‘65
Janice Adams Harbin ’68
Monica Boyle Beck ‘73
Corrine Dullanty Henley ’73
Denise Davis Briehl ‘77
Gina Gianelli ‘77
Kathleen McCullough Marzec ’79
Anne Tillery ’84
Lauren Dupuis-Perez ‘03

Barbara Amo, mother of Erin Amo Wyatt ‘65
Otha Benton, mother of Jada Benton- 
Jackson ‘80
Mike Carney, father of Maria Carney ‘02; 
step-father of Alba Villegas-Sotelo ‘16; brother 
of Jean Carney ‘62, Cathy Carney ’63, Coleen 
Carney ‘68, Maureen Carney ‘70, Eileen 

Carney ‘71, Bridget Carney ‘76, and Lisa 
Carney Boyd ‘77
Helen Carrosino, mother of Mary Helen 
Carrosino Bever ’76; grandmother of Angela 
Bever ’08 and Alaina Bever ’12
Jeff Clarke, son of Margaret Lucid Clarke ’50
Joe Coluccio, father of Gina Coluccio ’78, 
Mary Jo Coluccio Gidley ’81, and Lisa Coluccio 
Smith ’83
Max Cossalter, father of Krista Cossalter ’80
Joseph Dahmen, husband of Anita Loutsis 
Dahmen ’78; son-in-law of Virginia Nash 
Loutsis ’55
Elizabeth Delorie, mother of SaSa Delorie 
Kirkpatrick ’71
Carol Downey, mother of Carol Downey 
Forsythe ’64, Elizabeth Downey Harding ’65, 
and Catherine Downey Berkey ’67
Jim Eldredge, husband of former HNA 
faculty member Janet Eldredge; brother of 
HNA Head of School & Principal Liz Eldredge 
Swift ‘71; uncle of Mary Swift ‘03
David Foster, son of Rosamunde Pepin 
Foster, IM ’31 (dec.)
Joann Ghiglione, mother of Mary  
Ghiglione Wiseman ’73, Leeann Ghiglione 
DuPont ’75, BJ Ghiglione ’78, and Diane 
Ghiglione Mott ’83 
Lee Hilgendorf, husband of Dolores 
Valentine O’Connell ’48
Patricia Isaksen, mother of Katy Isaksen 
Brown ’75 and Patty Isaksen Hively ’76 (dec.)
Larry Jergens, father of Laurie Jergens 
Schuster ’82 and Suzanne Jergens Lewis ’85; 
grandfather of Catie Schuster ’09, Anna  
Lewis ’14, and Emily Schuster ’17
Elizabeth Luis, mother of Angela Luis 
Dougherty ’81

Joshua McCormick, son of Sarah Troyer 
McCormick ’94; nephew of Katherine Winch 
Troyer ’78, Kathleen Troyer ’85, and Donna 
Troyer Buyce ’93
Dick Moeller, husband of Joan Legaz 
Moeller ’58; father of Theresa (”Tia“) Moeller 
Bailey ’82; brother-in-law of Joyce Legaz ’59 
and Marie Legaz Whitley ’62
Fred Pace, husband of Gail Gibbons  
Pace ’56
Kamel Perez, husband of Lauren Dupuis-
Perez ’03
Bill Pugel, brother of Mary Pugel ’73, 
Margaret Pugel Opalka ’75, Jane Pugel  
Hance ’78, and Ann Pugel Switzer ’88; son 
of former longtime HNA staff member, Jane 
Pugel; uncle of Ursula Opalka ’06 and Maura  
Switzer ’21
Bob Raupp, father of former HNA Board of 
Trustees President Diane Irvine; grandfather of 
Laura Irvine ’09 and Jessica Irvine ’17 
John Spiller, Jr., son of Alyce McNamara 
Spiller ’27 (dec.); brother of Kathleen Spiller 
Woodside ’59 (dec.) and Joan Spiller  
Saxton ’61
Gayle St. George, daughter of Barbara Shea 
Sauerbrey ’54
Mary Margaret Suder, mother of Barbara 
Suder ’72 and Joan Suder Hills ’77
Joanne Taube, IM ’52, mother of Lisa Taube 
Crow ’85; grandmother of Christina Crow ’21 
and Caroline Crow ’23
Richard Tobin, husband of JoAnne 
Brotherton Tobin ’48; father of Mary Tobin 
Meulblok ’79 and Barbie Tobin White ’82
Gary Ziebarth, husband of Laurie Rogers 
Ziebarth ’64

The Holy Names Academy Alumnae Association prayerfully remembers these alumnae and their families:
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BRIDES AND BABIES

1. 	 Jessica Gockel ‘03 married Garrett 
Nelson in Holy Names Academy‘s 
chapel on September 28, 2020.  

2. 	 Nicole Simard ‘10 married Cody 
Hogan at Holy Rosary Catholic Church 
in West Seattle on October 3, 2020. 
Nicole‘s Maid of Honor was Sarah  
Trapp ‘10, and her bridesmaid was Ali 
Thiel ‘10. From L-R: Kate Stringer, Joel 
Simard, Nicole, Sarah, and Ali. 

3. 	 Samantha Carlson ‘14 married Quinn 
Peoples in Seattle on February 12, 2021. 
From L-R: Theresa Edwards ‘14, Kaitlin 
Cappetto ‘14, Samantha, and Leanne 
Kehoe ‘14. After this photo was taken, 
Samantha‘s dad exclaimed, “That‘s 
definitely getting sent to Columns!”

4. 	 Laurissa Hale Lynn ‘05 married  
John Lynn in in a small ceremony in 
Guerneville, California, on August 8, 
2020. From L-R: Stefanie Hale ‘19, 
Laurissa, John, and Jennifer Hale ‘09.

5. 	 Terry Wittman ’72 married Tom Parks 
on October 3, 2020, in the backyard 
of their Renton home, officiated by 
longtime friend Mayor Jenny Durkan. 
Terry‘s friends from the Class of ‘72 
attended virtually due to COVID 
restrictions: Bonnie Beers, Mary Louise 
("Bush") Jenkins, Colleen Barrett, Deb 
Sullivan Krysty, Diane Riley, Fio Mascio 
D‘Amore, Joan Hansen, Laurie O‘Brien, 
Liz Gildow Olson, Paula Cressman 
Richards, Ruthie Wojtowicz, and Kathy 
Perry Fewel. 

1

2 3
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SHARE  
YOUR NEWS
Did you graduate, move, study 
abroad, receive an award, get 
married, change careers, have a 
baby, start a business, or get 
together with your HNA classmates? 
Send your updates and pictures to 
alumnae@holynames-sea.org.

6.	 Cindy Ibarra ‘01 and her husband, 
Jason, welcomed their son, Isaac Ibarra, 
on December 18, 2020. Isaac joins his 
two-year-old big sister, Irie.

7. 	 Hannah Ozubko Eulberg ‘06 and 
her husband, Tommy, welcomed their 
son, Charles Thomas, on September 15, 
2020. 

8. 	 Alex Rombough Pipes ‘02 and 
her husband, Jake, welcomed their 
daughter, Tess Elizabeth, on November 
16, 2020. 

9.	 Keli Nelson ‘12 got engaged to 
Brennan Foy Whiting in September 

2020 in Bellingham. Keli and Brennan 
learned that their grandmothers, Kathy 
Dalton Dahlstrom and Sue Spinner Foy, 
graduated from HNA together in 1957. 
Keli and Brennan are in the midst of 
planning a wedding on Hood Canal.

10. 	Madison Pascua Helbach ‘04  
and her husband, Tyler, welcomed 
their son, Owen Francis, on 
November 8, 2020. 

11. 	Michelle Harn Richardson ‘04 and 
her husband, Kareem, welcomed their 
son, Anthony Jas, on October 5, 2019. 

4

5 6

7 8

9 10 11
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STAY CONNECTED!

NETWORKING DIRECTORY 
Do you want to make professional connections with your fellow alumnae? Join 
HNA‘s Alumnae Networking Directory! In this opt-in directory, alumnae are listed 
by profession, along with either their email address or the link to their LinkedIn 
profile. Alumnae may also indicate if they would like to serve as mentors to other 
alumnae. This directory is visible on the HNA website and is not password-
protected. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the 
Alumnae Office at alumnae@holynames-sea.org or (206) 720-7804.

View and join the directory:  
www.holynames-sea.org/alumnae/alumnae-networking-directory

Follow us on Instagram:  
@hna_alumnae

Like our Alumnae Facebook page:  
www.facebook.com/HNAalumnae

Join our LinkedIn group: 
www.linkedin.com/groups/1801150
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